

Greenfield Fire Department P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes

December 3, 2018 18:30 pm

P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member	P	E	A		Member
X			1	Chaz Babb, Capt.	X			10	Louise Gryval H.R.	X			19	Rick McQuade
X			2	Doug Batty, Capt.		X		11	Jennifer Hagerty		X		20	Shelby Pagan
X			3	Diane Boilard, DEMD	X			12	David Hall, Chief	X			21	David Simmons, Lieut
X			4	Chris Borden	X			13	Eugene Hennessey, FW	X			22	Tyler St. Cyr
X			5	Michael Borden, Capt.	X			14	Mike Hoiriis		X		23	Ariel Temple
X			6	Tod Bryer	X			15	Jeff LaCourse, Dep.	X			24	Anna Voglino
		X	7	Tyler Chilelli, Lieut.	X			16	Moto Maguire		X		25	Denis Filipetti
X			8	Karen Day, DEMD	X			17	Dave Martin, EMD				26	
X			9	Aaron Graham		X		18	Scott Martin				27	

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 18:30

2. ATTENDANCE: See list above.

3. VISITORS: None

NEW APPLICANTS: None
 MINI TRAINING: None

6. APPARATUS REPORTS:

13 Rescue 1: In service - Capt. Batty said that the new epi pens will be here tomorrow.

13 Rescue 2: In service13 Engine 3: In service

13 Brush
 1: In service - needs lights and siren. Pump may need valves replaced.

13 Boat 1: In service13 Boat 2: In service

7. DRILLS, MEETINGS, TRAININGS & OTHER:

- Training: From now on all training nights are on Tuesdays at 18:30
- 2nd Tuesday EMS NCCP modules have to be addressed
- 3rd Tuesday TBA Fire training
- 4th Tuesday No training
- Other Training Opportunities: Concord Hospital Stroke Training December 17th 18:30
- Fire Academy Building free module on decision making? January 13th Capt. Borden, Capt. Babb and Dep. LaCourse will attend.

8. OLD BUSINESS:

- Sunday Morning Church at GFD 9 am to 11 am. Open to all members who can attend.
- Mice in the Station. Rick McQuade (B&G Manager) is still working on this.
- Lieutenant Simmons said that there have been 232 calls as of November.
- EMD Martin handed out plates to DEMD's Diane Boilard and Karen Day

9. NEW BUSINESS:

- 7 pairs of new Global boots were donated anonymously to the department. They will go to senior members. Dorene Adams suggested a thank you note – Dep. LaCourse will take care of that.
- The Christmas party at Plowshare was a huge success. The meal was wonderful and enjoyed by all. The auxiliary didn't have to do anything allowing them to enjoy the party too. The Chief strongly recommends doing it again.
- Fire Warden Eugene Hennessy and Lieut. Simmons will be flying out to Minnesota on December 10th to inspect, sign off, and train on the new tanker. The whole trip will be in one day. Midwest will pick them up at the airport and bring them back for their return flight.



Greenfield Fire Department P.O. Box 146, Greenfield, NH 03047 Meeting Minutes December 3, 2018 18:30 pm

10. GRANT PROPOSALS:

Exhaust Grant: Captain Batty stated that he is scheduling the painting and electrical work so that everything will be
ready in January. We will need to figure a way to keep the trucks indoors while this project progresses. If we can't,
we may have to push this off until the weather is warmer. EMD Martin suggested a light color for the floor so that it
would be easier to see. Discussion followed. Decisions on that and others will be made this week.

11. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Chief Hall gave out new sweatshirts for all.
- · Mike Hoiriis is Firefighter of the Year this year.
- 50 ft hose was donated by Chief Bates in Hancock.
- SCBA bottles The old bottles are now starting to expire and we will start taking some out of service (expiring at 15 yrs). We still have 24 we got from Hancock. When we replace bottles, we should consider 45 min bottles instead of the 30 we have now. We should also be upgrading to new masks. The Airwash face pieces can stand 550 degrees over the 400 degree ones we have now.
- We have a new dryer coming that will only take 2 hrs to dry out gear. Capt. Borden took the PO to the Selectboard and got it approved.
- Fortunate news: We had 3 well qualified individuals apply for the Chief's job. They were interviewed and it was announced today. Rick McQuade is now 13C1tobe. Besides his extensive experience, he has a lot of availability during the day.
- Chief Hall's last day is December 30th. He asked for a leave of absence for about 3 months. He may come back and respond during the day when he's in town.
- The Selectboard has chosen to go with Wilton for the town's ambulance service. The suggestion was made to invite
 Steve Desrosiers from Wilton to our January meeting. EMD Martin suggested inviting others from the ambulance
 service too. Capt. Batty said that he would wander on down and introduce himself to them.
- Lieut, Simmons asked if Chief Hall would be our training officer, Chief Hall said that would be the new Chief's call.
- Moving forward: Capt. Batty said that Peterborough has been covering our butts with Tempsis. We have a new chart that will need to be filled out and attached to the yellow run sheet. Then Capt Batty and Mike Hoiriis will enter it into the Tempsis database. If you do not, then you will have to enter it yourself.
- EMD Martin suggested having the rug in the meeting room steam cleaned. It hasn't been properly cleaned for years. Mike Hoiriis suggested the company he used to work for, Serv Pro. Rick McQuade said that they do a good job.
- Capt. Batty thanked Chief Hall for all he has done for the department. The Chief was given a standing ovation. The
 Chief thanked everyone in return.
- Thanks to Chief Hall for a wonderful dinner.

Dinner for next meeting: Capt. Borden
 Next Business Meeting: January 7th, 2019

MEETING ADJOURNED: 19:30

Respectfully submitted, Karen Day, DEMD/AA